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FAO Licencing,

I would like to make a representation on behalf of Environmental Heath to the recent application for a late-
night refreshment licence(LNR) at the above Papa John’ s takeaway in Christchurch.

Environmental Health wish to object to the application as we are of the opinion that if granted there is a
strong likelihood that the licencing principal, Protection of Public Nuisance, will be compromised.

This Papa Johns outlet (as seen in the Google Street view image below) not only has a residential flat
directly above but also has other residential accommodation immediately adjacent. The hours that have
been applied for continue well into the nighttime period when the majority of residents would be trying to
sleep.

Although the applicants have promised to take measures to try and reduce the impact of noise, we believe
it very unlikely that this would significantly reduce the risk of nuisance being caused to residents if the
business were to carry on into the early hours. Noise associated with the arrival, parking, and departure of
both customers and delivery vehicles (such as scooters or cars from Uber Eats, Just Eat & customers etc.)
would inevitably cause noise that would be impossible to control to any real extent. This noise would
include car and scooter engines on arrival and departure, door slamming and conversation between
customers and/or delivery drivers.

In addition, noise from within the premises is very likely to be heard through the structure in the flat above
and if later opening hours are granted this could further disturb the occupants of the flat.
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